
LIBRARY DESIGN
AWARDS 2019

CONFERENCE

12.50pm Lunch

1.30pm Session chair: Jenny Mustey, ALIA Steering Committee, Library Services Manager, 
Campaspe Regional Library

Blending the physical and the digital in library design 
Dr Michael Lavery, Director, m3architecture

2.10pm Award winning designs: after the paint has dried 
Cheryl Parrott, Manager, Library, for City of Perth, and Paula Pfoeffer, Learning and 
Library Services Lead, Campbelltown City Council 
Hosted by Sue McKerracher, CEO, ALIA

3.00pm Afternoon Tea

PROGRAM ADDENDUM

Cheryl Parrott is the Manager of City of Perth Library.  Her 
appointment to the role in September 2011 coincided with the 
appointment of the architect and building concept for the new 
City of Perth Library. Over the course of the next four years she 
actively contributed to the development of the library building 
whilst preparing the library team for the new library. In early 2016, 
the much anticipated seven level City of Perth Library opened to 
the public - then the real fun began.

Dr Michael Lavery is a founding partner of m3architecture.  In that 
role Michael has assisted many clients deliver successful, award 
winning, public buildings. Michael’s expertise includes conceptual 
thinking, urban design, design, documentation and delivery.  His 
project specialities include next generation education projects, 
tropical architecture (Malaysia, Indonesia) and remote working 
practice.  Michael’s doctoral thesis ‘engaging objects’ delves 
into his interest in the ideas and experiences found in the objects 
which surround a project, and how these experiences and ideas 
can be embedded in the work, such that his clients projects are 
both specific to them and engaging to all those who come in 
contact with them.

Paula Pfoeffer worked as Coordinator Library Services at Bayside 
Council and was responsible for delivering the new Rockdale 
Library, which opened in July 2016. She has over 20 years working 
in public and school libraries in Australia, England and Bolivia. 
She is now the Community Learning and Library Services Lead at 
Campbelltown City Council where she is working with a project 
team to deliver a new Civic Library for the City. Opening Rockdale 
Library was a career highlight as it demonstrated how well-
designed spaces can change public perception of what a library 
is and create new community connections. 

ALIA would like to extend a warm thank you to Paula Pfoeffer and Dr Michael Lavery for making themselves 
available at the last moment to complete our wonderful conference program.


